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July 1, 2022.  

Spring 2022

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

Thank you for your continuing support by sending in your annual dues. Special 
thanks to our many LIFE members who send in additional money every year. 

In my role as Alumnae president, I am honored to meet many extraordinary 
Grandview graduates. I was privileged to become friends with three of these 
individuals who recently passed away:

Constance Zeller Hollingsworth ’40 was a beautiful lady who loved our monthly 
Alumni luncheons, Memorial Day parades, and Alumni Nights. 

George Hecox ’40 would visit from Wisconsin each year for the Memorial 
Ceremonies and walked in the parade every year up until his 95th birthday. 

Tom Williams, MD ’43, who, along with his wife, contributed most (if not all) the money for the Soldier 
Monument and the Pillars at the Memorial Park. Located at the triangle of Northwest Boulevard, Second 
Avenue and Oxley Road, this is a must see on your next visit back to Grandview.

Please take a moment to remember your friends and classmates that have passed in this year and give a call 
to the ones still living.

If you move and/or have a new email; please let us know at GHHSAA@hotmail.com. If you want to get your 
newsletter early, send your email to GHHSAA@hotmail.com and let us know if you want only the electronic 
copy or both email and print versions. .

Follow the progress of the new GHHS by visiting www.ghschools.org and clicking on the “Facilities Planning” 
link. Construction is on schedule and the school is set to open this Fall for the 2022-23 school year. Check 
the GHHS Alumni Facebook page and website for details about an Open House.

In this issue, we honor our GHHSAA veterans with thanks for their sacrifices and support of our freedom. If 
you are a veteran and are not on this list; please send an email to GHHSAA@hotmail.com to be added.

Thank you to all alumni for sending anecdotes and updates about their lives. Thanks also to our editorial 
staff - Teri Antolino Williams ’74; Molly Hammer Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds Babbitt ’87 - for compiling 
our newsletter; John Gloyd ’71 for serving as webmaster; and Jim Anderson ’72 for keeping our master list 
updated.

Go Bobcats, 

Tom Smith ‘63 

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 
the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 
GHHSAA@hotmail.com.
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Connie Zeller ‘40  
Constance passed away in Febru-
ary at the age of 99. She loved 
to dance and loved her days at 
Grandview High School where 
she was involved in Girl Reserves, 
Boosters, orchestra, glee club and 
the newspaper staff. This picture 
was taken on Alumni Night in 
2018.

Lee Davis Goldenbagen  ‘47  
I’m enjoying life at Wesley Ridge 
Retirement Community in Reyn-
oldsburg, Ohio, and keep very 
busy with a diversity of activities. 
I feel good for my advanced age 
and have many memories of my 
high school years. Go Bobcats!!

Jackie Day Cherry  ‘49  
I was so gratified to find that 
your committee had selected my 
nominee, Dick Reiser, as a Distin-
guished GHHS Alumnus. I was 
also impressed by the additional 

information you uncovered. My 
recollection was that a scene 
from the movie ARGO, where 
they carry the outed agent to 
freedom wrapped in a carpet, 
actually did take place and that 
incident was revealed in an 
article published in GQ Maga-
zine and later in a 1998 Reader’s 
Digest. Recently I found a letter 
from Dick dated Dec. 1, 1998, 
that states “I have achieved some 
degree of notoriety. December’s 
Reader’s Digest mentions me in 
an article about spies.”  Thanks so 
much for sharing the story of his 
exploits with other GHHS alums.

Norman Brown ‘49  
I greatly enjoy the newsletter 
and was deeply touched by your 
story on classmate Dick Reiser. 
With every passing year, I more 
fully appreciate Grandview as an 
ideal place to grow up. This per-
spective comes after living in Los 
Angeles and Chicago for a career 
in advertising, including frequent 
visits to New York and offices in 
45 countries.

When I retired, my wife Lynn and 
I moved to Santa Fe, New Mexico, 
where we still happily reside. We 
raised a family here, my second, 
after two children, with my first 

wife in California. I’ve had the 
time to explore most of the 
mountains, deserts, jungles, and 
ruins all over the world. The pic-
ture below was taken on my 65th 
birthday, standing on the summit 
of Mount Kilimanjaro in Africa.

Dorothy Fauber Kette ‘50  
I live in the country near Powell, 
Ohio and love it here.

Martha Starkey McCormick ‘51 
Thanks for a great publication. I 
appreciate your dedication and 
hard work.

Helen Welcker Spoon ‘51 
I’m a resident of Winchester Gar-
dens in Maplewood, NJ, where 
I enjoy visits with my daughters 
Kathy and Lori and Lori’s dog 
Tucker, along with my grandchil-
dren. I have fond memories of my 
Grandview Heights days.

Joan Stevens Rigal ’52  
I recently told my husband 
Dan that I should have stayed 
in Grandview, raised our kids 
there and kept going to FCC and 
Camp Akita!  I always feel this 
way when the newsletter arrives 
in our mail. It is so good to see 
and hear about someone from 
long ago. We have been happy 
in our house in Waterville (not 
Westerville), Ohio, for the last 57 
years. We have been married for 
66 years. Both of us are still active 
and enjoy a quiet, wonderful life. 
I recently logged in for a virtual 
book group at OSU in the Arts 
and Science Dept.

Martha Hager Berlin ‘53  
All is well here in Delaware, Ohio. 
My family lives nearby except 
for Karla and family who live in 
Lexington, Ky., but we talk daily. 
Thank God for Alexander Graham 
Bell - otherwise we would be 
sending smoke signals.

Virginia Alban Clark ‘55  
Last fall, I had a lovely time with 
my classmates celebrating our 
55th class reunion. Grandivew 
gave me incredible opportuni-
ties. My parents moved to Grand-
view shortly after I was born and 
we lived at the bottom of the hill 

Connie Zeller

Helen Welcker Spoon

Norman Brown, 49, on the summit of Mount Kilimanjaro
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on Copeland Road. As I grew 
older, trying to find playmates 
was a real chore. There were 
only boys near me so I became 
a tomboy, playing football, 
basketball, and baseball. As 
senior year rolled around, many 
classmates were planning to 
go to college but I didn’t feel 
that was for me. My dad had 
started a business in town. Both 
my brother and sister were 
already working for him so I 
just figured I would work there 
too. One day, in my typing class, 
our teacher welcomed a federal 
government employee who 
was promoting an opportunity 
to work for the government by 
taking a test. I took a chance, 
took the test and passed it. My 
career in government began on 
July 15, 1955, and I retired on 
April 1, 1994. During all those 
years, I met some of the best 
and nicest people you would 
ever want to meet. I traveled to 
train other employees and see 
states I would never have seen 
if not for my job. I give credit to 
Grandview for that opportunity. 

Editor’s note: Virginia was 
awarded the Exemplary Civil-
ian Career Service Award for her 
outstanding accomplishments 
during her 38 years of service with 
the Department of Defense.

Chuck Dickerson ‘55  

During October 2021, I at-
tended the 66th reunion of the 
GHS Class of 1955. It was very 
well attended and everyone had 
a great time catching up, remi-

niscing, and looking forward to 
our 70th!  Since my retirement 
18 years ago, I became very 
involved with active volunteer-
ing and Civil War history. I am 
indebted to General Bowers, 
our beloved American history 
teacher, for sowing the seeds 
that started this activity. For the 
past 10 years, I served as a mas-
ter gardener in the restoration 
of the gardens at our historic 
Civil War era ‘Soldiers Home’ 
located in Dayton. I’ve lived in 
Kettering since leaving the Navy 
in 1964 and practiced general 
dentistry in South Dayton for 
40years. As a member of the 
Lincoln Society of Dayton, I am 
currently working on a book 
project for the Dayton area 
schools about Abraham Lincoln 
and his significance to Dayton. 
On Oct. 21, 2021, my brother 
J.D. (GHS ‘58) and I spent a most 
memorable day together on an 
Honor Flight-Columbus to visit 
the various military memori-
als in Washington D.C. We are 
both retired dentists and we 
both served in the U.S. Navy 
Dental corps. Also, we both 
married GHS classmates:  Chuck 
and Carol (Williamson d.2018) 
Dickerson GHS’55 and J.D. and 
Ann (Tuttle) Dickerson GHS’58. 
The enclosed picture is J.D. (left) 
and Chuck (right) in front of the 
WWII Memorial.

Carolyn Welch ’55  
What a great 66th reunion we 
had in October. Many thanks to 
Nancy Turner Bachman and the 
reunion committee.

Ray Stevenson ‘55  
(Super Ray) Ray passed away 
very quietly at home. He re-
tained his sense of humor and 
kindness right to the end. Ray 
enjoyed life, family, and his vast 
circle of friends. He was at peace 
at the end. Submitted by his wife 
Ellyn

Nicole (Nicki) Vaughn Lyons ‘63 
Nicki passed away peacefully 
on Jan. 9, 2022, in Pickerington, 
Ohio. She was talented, kind, 
caring, and touched many 
people throughout her life. 
She graduated from The Ohio 
State University in 1967 with a 
degree in education and taught 
English at Hilltonia Middle 
School. She later worked at 
University Baptist Church and 
Jones, Day, Reavis & Pogue Law 
Offices, where she retired in 
2008. Nicki attended University 
Baptist Church and participated 
in International Coffee Hour, 
where she taught English and 
American life skills to children 
and mothers. Her passion for 
music included church choir, ac-
companying the choir on piano 
and guitar, playing concert 
horn and a vocal quartet. She 
sang and played guitar as a 
long-time member of the “One 
More Time String Band.” Nicki 
and her husband loved to travel 
and fly. They began with model 
airplanes and went on to get 
licenses and fly a small Cessna 
plane. She also enjoyed spend-
ing time with family, especially 
her grandchildren.

Hunter Fitch ‘18 
was named to the Dean’s list at 
Miami University for Fall 2021-
22 and is earning a Bachelor 
of Science in Data Science and 
Statistics.

Adelle Bechtel ‘19 
was named to the Dean’s list at 
Miami University for Fall 2021-
22 and is earning a Bachelor of 
Arts in Public Health.

Aileen O’Connor ‘19 was 
named to the Dean’s list at 
Miami University for Fall 2021-
22 and is earning a Bachelor of 
Science in Education and Bach-
elor of Arts in Integrated English 
Language Arts and Literature.

Luke Lachey ‘20  
was one of the University of 
Iowa student-athletes named to 
the 2021 fall Academic All-Big 
Ten team. Lachey, a member of 
Iowa’s football team, is a sopho-
more majoring in enterprise 
leadership.

Charlie Ferguson 2020  
was named to the President’s 
list at Miami University for Fall 
2021-22.  Charlie is earning a 
Bachelor of Arts degree in Biol-
ogy/Premedical Studies.

Tessa Maderski O’Riley, Erica Abbott Daft, and Amy Williams have been best 
friends since their elementary school days in Grandview. After graduation, they’ve 
kept in touch with weekly Zoom meetings and recently enjoyed a girls trip to the 
Finger Lakes of New York.  

Class of 2000
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Upcoming 
Reunions

Reunion Report
Class of 1971
Fifty years of fun! The Class of 71 
celebrated their 50th reunion on 
Oct. 23, 2021. The party began 
with Friday festivities at Wood-
lands Backyard Restaurant and 
Bar with both the Class of 1970 
and 1971. The Grandview/Bex-
ley football game followed that 
and the evening ended with the 
traditional All-Alumni gathering 
at the Knotty Pine. 

Class of 1960
Plans are underway for an 80th 
birthday dinner celebration on 
Saturday, Oct. 8. More details 
will be available as plans are fi-
nalized. If you are able to attend, 
email l.blazer@outlook.com or 
Sharon.mirick@gmail.com to get 
on the list for more information.  

Class of 1962 
The Class of 1962 will hold its 
60th reunion on Aug. 12, 2022, 
at the Red Door Tavern, and 
Aug. 13 at the Hilton Garden 
Inn. For more information or to 
make a reservation, contact Tom 
Barnes at barnestm1944@gmail.
com.  

Class of 1965  
Join your Class of 65 classmates 
for a 75th birthday party/
reunion on June 18 at Paul’s 
Pantry, 1565 W. Fifth Ave., from 
5 to 10 pm. Please contact Patti 
Budd at 614-459-5650 or Alice 
McKeever at  614-581-6644 for 
more Information.

Class of 1987
This group will celebrate their 
35th reunion on Saturday, Sept. 
3, from 6:30 p.m. to close at 
Average Joe’s on Rome-Hilliard 
Road. Visit the “GHHS Class of 
1987 Reunion” page on Face-
book for more details. 

On Saturday, the combined 
1970/71 group had breakfast 
at Marshall’s in Grandview fol-
lowed by a tour of the Larson 
Middle School and Edison 
Elementary. The day ended 
with the party at the GAC (Guild 
Athletic Club) with 63 attend-
ees, including: 45 classmates, 
14 spouses, and two very 
special teachers - Mr. Rich Seils 
and his wife Diane and Dr. Bob 

Townsend and his wife, Rupa. 
Several awards were given 
including most grandchildren 
(Debby Sullivan Seabolt with 
13), farthest traveled (Debbi 
Rock-Sarmento from Bethel 
Island, Calif.,), most military 
service (Janice Robinson who 
served 15 years) and most 
replacement parts (Charlotte 
Ingram).  

Top row (from left to right): David Schultz, John Gloyd, Bill Jones, Eric Kreil, Chuck Pulliam, Rodger Stegmeier, Kip Price, Andy 
Boughton, Bob Townsend, Mike Speakman, Jerry Bolognone and Mark Herbert
Second row (from left to right): Dave Colley, Donna Schumick Jones, Mike Hayes, Charlotte Ingram, Janice Robinson, Jill Johns 
Bolognone, Tom Burkley, Bill Wentzel, 3rd row: Cindy Dryden, Pam Gardner-Richards, Ann Browning-Shaw, Vickie Morris, Lynn 
Hagerman, Debbie Rock Sarmento, Judy Davis DiPietro, Brian Levers, and Jeri Diehl-Cusack 
First row (from left to right): Kathy Guy Sanders, Nick Ciccone, Rose Kegler Hallarn, Zuni Alonso Corkerton, Danna Schmidt 
Talerico, Debby Sullivan Seabolt, and Nancy Skillman Wentzel. 
Attendees missing from the picture: Chris Keller, Sue Born, Mark Monnette, Don Bretz, Phil Furrow, Mike Byers, Bette Law, Ann 
Brumfield, John DiPietro, Ron Workman, Sue Born, Mike Byers, Bette Law Bryan, Don Bretz, and Mr. Rich Seils.

Larry Weaver and his wife enjoyed lunch with Judy and John DiPietro. Some 
people never age!

Class of 1971
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Members of the 1969 class gath-
ered for several events during 
the weekend of March 18-20, 
2022, including celebrating the 
life of Leslie Lord-Humphrey, De-
nise (Byerly) Gagliardo’s success-
ful completion of chemotherapy 
and radiation treatments; and 
the 71st birthday of Linda 

(Schmidt) Nolan. In addition to 
those living in central Ohio, five 
classmates traveled from Texas, 
North Carolina, and Florida to 
join the festivities.

The illustrious ‘69 flag was 
designed by Tim Flanagan, Linda 
(Schmidt) Nolan and Leslie Lord-
Humphrey during the summer of 
1968. The flag made its debut at 
the Army-Navy basketball game, 
a friendly competition between 
the senior (Army) and junior 
(Navy) girls while the boys led 
the cheers. (It should be noted 
that the Army team was victori-
ous that night!). Tom Andrews 
had the flag remade for the 45th 
class reunion in 2014 and it has 
made numerous appearances at 
reunions and gatherings over its 
54-year lifespan.

Like the flag, Class of ‘69 friend-
ships have also endured, remain-
ing faithful to each other and to 
our school in the “Friendly Little 
City”.  What a blessing it is to be a 
Grandview Bobcat!

Top row (from left to right): Larry Melfi, Craig Campbell, Jane (Barnett) Powell, Denise (Byerly) Gagliardo, Anne (Kull) McCoy, 
Dee Dee Monaco, and Tim Sagle
Middle row (from left to right): Rosemary (Pruski) Sherard, Bonnie (Patterson) Funk, Betty (Facine) Masse, Sue Gloyd, and Deb-
bie (Kunkel) Vajda
Front row (from left to right): Marleen Lancaster, Linda (Schmidt) Nolan, Lynne (Gatsch) Farmwald, and Jim Jackson

Lots to 
Celebrate
“We are great! We are fine!     
  We’re the class of ‘69!”
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John Lorenz ‘74 started with 
Grandview’s Outdoor Education 
Program in 1972 and continued 
through college and volunteered 
until 1992. He was an instructor 
of more than 25 fifth- and sixth-
grade camps . On a precamp visit 
with the fifth-grade counselors, 
he met the Grandview teacher 
who would later become his wife. 
He’s still happily married to Karen 
after 40+ years. This is his recol-
lection of one summer that the 
Class of 85 might recall: 

Larry Larson, Paige Lachey, David Satterthwait, and Alex Minillo circa 2010

Can you identify these 

campers from 1971?

ATTENtion Grandview Campers…
AtTENtion Grandview Campers... 
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At that time, we were at Camp 
Ohio, located on the other side 
of Utica from where a tornado 
touched down. All students 
were moved to sheltered areas 
until the storm passed just 
before dinner. I remember the 
Highway Patrol checking up 
on us that evening because of 
concerned Grandview parents. 
We were back to normal by 
then and busy conducting our 

Friday Campfire Cabin 
Talent Contest. Sensing 
the impending nasty 
weather earlier in the 
day, Larry Larson and 
I moved the camp-
fire into the shelter 
house. 

By Jon Browning ‘76

One winter afternoon during 
my junior year of high school, I 
watched Mexican cliff diving on 
ABC’s Wide World of Sports. It 
was fascinating stuff. The next 
summer, Teri, Dave, and I were 
lifeguards at the Grandview 
Swim Club. On Labor Day, when 
the pool closed for the year, 
we stored away the tables and 
umbrellas, picked up trash, and 
pulled the plug. The water bled 
slowly away, taking summer 
with it. We’d started our tasks, 
but we refused to concede to 
the coming autumn. Water 
called our names. Taking a 
break, we climbed the ladder to 
the high dive and then onto the 
pipe railing around the board. 
We raised our hands in salute 
and pushed forward. But the 
deep end was no longer quite 
so deep as that morning. What 
had been 9 feet of water was 
now maybe 7 feet and drop-
ping. What we were doing was 
idiotic. 

By 3:00 p.m., the water was so 
shallow a cannonball guaran-
teed smashing into the bottom. 
That’s when we started diving 
headfirst, smacking the water 
flat on our stomachs and slicing 
forward not down. The light-
ning-strike impact turned our 
stomachs cherry red. We pushed 

on, perhaps taunting the pool 
gods. By late afternoon, the 
summer sun was fading and the 
water level below our suburban 
cliff was precariously shallow, 
maybe five feet or less. When 
I dove, the pool itself finally 
growled “Enough” and raised up 
to punish me. I hit bottom and 
slid forward across the cement. 
I pulled myself up the ladder 
to reveal my skinless pink belly 
that looked like a grape that’d 
been dragged along rough 
sandpaper and then dipped in 
red ink. Yep, that was enough. 
Teri and Dave took a few more 
turns but the summer had come 
to an end. (Editorial note - do 
not attempt this. Ever!)

God Protects Idiots

FACEBOOK 
You’ll find lots more alumni 
news when you join us on 
Facebook at the official  
Grandview Heights Alumni  
Association page,  https://
www.facebook.com/GHHSAA. 
Tweet with us on Twitter 
@alumnighhs  
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This sweet story begins with 
two Brotherhood of Rooks fra-
ternity brothers. Camden “Cam” 
Swart and Charles “Chuck” 
Whipple started their senior 
year in the fall of 1941. They 
each pursued one of two lovely 
gals who also happened to be 
friends.Lois “Lu” Herring Swart 
and Alice “Al” Bland Whipple 
met when they both attended 
Stevenson Elementary and 
stayed friends even after Alice 
moved to another high school 
in 10th grade. 

After catching a glimpse of 
Alice, Chuck knew she was the 
gal for him! He set his sights and 
never wavered. Cam and Lois 
would follow suit and connect 
a few years later. These young 
men didn’t realize, upon gradua-
tion, what the next several years 
would bring.

World War II came along and 
both men served in the US 
Army. Chuck continued his 
relationship with Alice as best 
he could during the war.  Even 

though Alice attended a differ-
ent high school, she forever re-
mained part of the “Grandview 
crowd” because of her ongoing 
relationship with Chuck. After 
the war, true love prevailed and 
his gal was still there for him. 

Cam and Lois were “set-up” by 
Lois’s brother, Lambert, when 
Cam returned after the war. 
They were married in 1948 and 
Chuck and Alice in 1949. Both 
couples’ families started out 
in Grandview with the Swarts 
raising four children (Jeff, Gary, 
Jerry, and Debbie) and the 
Whipples raising two children 
(RaMarie and Scott).

Eventually, both families moved 
from Grandview for some years. 
But, as is often the case, they 
each returned. The Whipples 
moved back in 1958, and the 
Swarts returned in 1968. It so 
happened that the Swart twins 
Gary and Jerry and the Whip-
ples’ daughter RaMarie ended 
up in the same class at GHHS 
(1969) and became good friends 
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A Grand-
Bobcat Love Story

- a connection that would 
eventually be expanded even 
further. (Class of ‘69 members 
might know of another story 
that could be inserted right here 
but that is for another day.)

The Vietnam War was in full 
swing. After high school, Gary 
joined the US Navy and was 
gone for six years. As fortune 
would have it, the Class of 1969 
was a year late executing its 
five-year reunion. In 1975, Gary 
had just returned home from 
the Navy and wanted to recon-
nect with old friends.He volun-
teered for the planning com-
mittee and, by chance, RaMarie 
was also on that committee. 
While they hadn’t dated in high 
school, the two of them found 
each other, fell in love, and 
were married in 1978. Everyone 
found the adjustments to family 
and in-laws were very easy and 
pleasant, since all four in-laws 
were very old friends!  Gary and 
RaMarie’s marriage was a fitting 
conclusion to a very unique 
Grandview generational tale.

*This story is shared in loving 
memory of Cam and Lois Swart 
and Chuck and Alice Whipple and 
in celebration of the 80th Anniver-
sary of the Class of 1942. 

Cam and Lois Swart

Chuck and Alice Whipple

Legal Eagle 
Bobcats
Grandview Heights High School 
produced many attorneys. Let 
us know if you should be added 
to this list:  

Don Fuller ‘46
Bill Arrthur ‘46
Bill Overmyer ‘46
Dirk Voelker ‘50
Lyman Brooks ‘59
Bill Brownfield ‘59
Jim Beery ‘59 
Bill Boardman ‘59
Bob Foster ‘59 
Allan Clark ‘59
Lou Friscoe ‘59
Dave Fais ‘60
Gordon Harris ‘60
Jim Fais ‘63
Bob Palmer ‘63
Jim Harris ‘64
John Harker ‘65
Tim Murphy ‘65
Tom Dietrich ‘66
Bob Fais ‘67
Bob Boyce ‘69
David Colley’71
Liz Tarpy ‘73
Martha Boyce ‘73
Ralph Antolino Jr ‘73
Jim Featherstone ‘73
Drew Masse ‘73
Tom Davis ‘74
Denice Dimbinski Mirman ‘76
Gretchen Quinn ‘76
Tim Huey ‘77
Matt Cincione ‘78
Dow Voelker ‘81
Meg Murphy ‘82
Jon Murphy ‘93
Seth Gilbert ‘93
Ed Hastie ‘96
Alex Hastie ‘99
Michaela Delaveris ‘06
Kaela King ‘03
Ben Wallace ‘02
Maggie Ward Dragony ‘01 
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Corrections: 
We apologize for these errors in 
the Winter 2022 issue: 

Wayne Baker ‘65 - His mother 
taught from 1937 to 1959 and his 
daughter Cathy died at age 2. 

Class of 1971. Names were 
reversed in these photos. Photo 1 
is the Kreil brothers (from left to 
right:) Ivar ‘72, Ernie ‘70, and 
Erik ‘71. Photo 2 is Dave Neff, 
Ernie Kreil and Dezso Apathy ‘70.

GHHSAA Board members Top row (from left to right): Ron Harris, Steve Blake, Tom Smith, Ron Cameron, Andy Baughman and 
Jim Anderson. Second row (from left to right): Roger Rill, Teri Williams, Ron Cameron, Jim Anderson. Front Row: Tim Murphy, 
Shelly Lovegrove, Barb McCauley, Jenny Callif, Debbie Latshaw Steller, and Chuck Matthews
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Trivia Time!
Created by Tom Barnes ‘62 for a class reunion 

1.  What were the call letters and the channel numbers of the TV 
stations were available in Columbus in the late 1940s?

2.  What are the call letters of those stations today?

3.  What is the name of the man who portrayed Flippo the Clown 
on Columbus, Ohio, local TV?

4.  Who portrayed the clown at the beginning of the CBS TV show 
BIG TOP? The clown would light up his nose to show the CBS “eye” 
with the letters “CBS” then tip his head to show the name of the 
show “BIG TOP” painted on top of his head.

5.  Name at least two of the sidekicks of Hopalong Cassidy.

-Answers on pg 13

Calendar

Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
with questions about any 

event.

May 27 
Alumni Luncheon, 11:30 a.m., 
Kingsdale MCL. (Every fourth 

Friday, Jan. thru Oct.)

May 28  
Grandview Heights 

Memorial Day parade

May 29 
107th GHHS Graduation 

Aug 12 
Brotherhood of Rooks 

Banquet (date tentative)

Sept 9 
Alumni Night

Sept 10
GHHS Alumni & Brotherhood 

of Rooks Golf Outing
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GHHS alumni Tom Raines ’65 and 
Dallas Smith ’66 were proud to 
participate in Honor Flight #109 
on Oct. 21, 2021. Here is their 
story: 

Our wives dropped us off at Port 
Columbus airport at 5:15 am. 
We were greeted by multiple 
volunteers and given red Honor 
Flight polo shirts. We broke 
into smaller groups and met 
our guardian/chaperone. We 
enjoyed a continental breakfast 
and got to know each other 
before embarking on our day.

Upon arriving at Reagan 
International Airport, fire trucks 
sprayed a water arch over our 
plane as we taxied toward the 
terminal. Exiting the plane, we 
were greeted by more Honor 
Flight volunteers and medical 
support items were provided to 
any veteran in need.

From the airport, we visited 
Arlington Cemetery and wit-
nessed the somber changing 
of the guard and the wreath 
placing. Next, we visited the Air 

Force Monument and enjoyed a 
box lunch.

After lunch, we saw the Navy 
Memorial and then visited the 
Mall. We began at the WWII 
monument where we saw that 
“Kilroy was here” and took a 
group picture with all 200 of 
us. After that, we were able 
to go sight-seeing wherever 
we wanted. Many of us were 

Vietnam vets so we went to the 
Wall. It was bittersweet as we 
remembered all the buddies we 
served with while mourning the 
ones left behind. Each veteran 
received an Honor Flight pin. 
Dallas’s daughter Katherine ’08 
works in DC, so she was invited 
to join him and give him his 
pin. Some groups went to the 
Lincoln Memorial, some to the 
Korean Memorial. After seeing 
the sights on the Mall, we vis-
ited The Women’s War Memorial 
for dinner and departed to the 
airport for the flight home.

On the flight, we had our first 
mail call since being in the ser-
vice. It was quite enjoyable! We 
arrived at Port Columbus at 9:30 
p.m. and had such a warm wel-
come home! We were greeted 
by cheers from more than 2,000 
people and a band. 

We’d been gone 16 hours total 
but the healing this adventure 
provided is immeasurable. We 
felt the camaraderie with our 
fellow veterans that we hadn’t 
experienced since our days in 
the service.

An Honor Flight Experience

Veterans and 
their Schooling
Grandview is blessed with 

many men and women who 

have served their country 

through the military. Some 

pursued their post-high school 

education at a military service 

academy. Let us know if you 

should be added to our list:  

Col. Jack Yeagely ‘56 

graduated from West Point in 

1962.

Jim Herd ‘59 graduated from 

West Point 1963

Jacob Smith ‘06 graduated 

from West Point  in ‘10

Bill Koch ‘73 attended the Air 

Force Academy

Dallas Smith ‘66

Tom Raines ‘65

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L  V E T E R A N S
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Honoring 
Service  
with Honor 
Flights  
GHHS veterans from WWII, 
Korea and Vietnam eras are 
eligible and, most importantly, 
deserve an Honor Flight. 
Veterans, volunteers and 
people interested in donating 
in the local area may contact  
www.HonorFlightColumbus.org,  
e-mail
info@honorflightcolumbus.org
or call 614-284-4987. For 
veterans living outside Ohio, 
there are more than 140 
Honor Flight organizations 
nationally. Find your nearest 
one at www.HonorFlight.org.
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As we approach Memorial Day, it is 

our humble honor to recognize the 

GHHS men and women from our 

community who served our country 

and gave us the ability to live a life 

of freedom in the best community 

of the best country in all the world. 

In trying to compile this list, we 

realize that there might be some we 

overlooked. Is someone missing? 

Please submit name, graduation 

year, branch of service, years served, 

and any details to  

GHHSAA@hotmail.com,  

or to GHHSAA, PO Box 12116,  

Columbus, OH 43212.  

It is with great admiration and 

patriotism, intensified by community 

pride, that we present to you the 

Grandview Heights High School 

alumni veterans.    

Thank you for your service.   

You are our heroes. 

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L  V E T E R A N S
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LEGEND

USA – Army
USN – Navy
USAA – Army Air Corp
USAF – Air Force
USMC – Marines
USCG – Coast Guard
USCN – Cadet Nurse
USPHS – Public Health
D – Deceased
KIA – Killed in Action

CHARLES MOFFET USA KIA 1111
FIELDS PATTERSON USA KIA 1111
OSCAR WALCUTT USA KIA 1111
JASPER WHITE USA KIA 1111
ALFORD BRADBURY USA D 1916
STEWART CONSTABLE USA D 1917
FREDERICK JAEGER USA D 1917
LYMAN MARKEL USA D 1917
FRANCIS PADDOCK USA D 1917
EDWARD BAKER USA D 1918
WILLIAM LONG USA KIA 1918
JOHN HOPKINS USA KIA 1924
FRANK L. "DUDE" HIGGS USAAC D 1926
BENNIE NARDONE USA D 1930
DAVE MUHLENBERG USAAC & USN D 1933
JACK OVERMYER USN D 1933
MARY GRACE SCANLAND 
  JURMWIEDE USN Wave D 1933
EDWARD BILLMAN USA KIA 1934
ROBERT H SCANLAND USA D 1934
ROBERT METCALF USA D 1935
ROBERT OVERMYER USA D 1935
ROBERT SHOUGH USA D 1935
JOHN HOFFMAN USA KIA 1936
MARIO DEVICTOR USA D 1937
BOB FORREST USA KIA 1937
BOB MARTIN USA KIA 1937
FRITZ OVERMYER USAAC D 1937
STAN CHIDESTER USA KIA 1938
ED KEENER USA D 1938
JEAN LINDSEY USMC KIA 1938
BENNETT NAU USA D 1938
DICK OVERMYER USMC D 1938
JANET SCANLAND RAMSEY USCG D 1938
TOM SMITH USA D 1938
ROBERT Q. WHIPPLE USAAC D 1938
JEAN BOWMAN REEDER USN D 1939
A.WILLIAM KAISER USAAC D 1939
ROBERT L. KEENER USA D 1939
BOB KEITZ USMC D 1939
RAYMOND RHOADS USA D 1939

JOE ROCCI USA D 1939
GERALD V. WOOTTON USN D 1939
JOHN ALBANESE USA D 1940
ALDO DELEWESE USA D 1940
AL DEVICTOR USA D 1940
ROBERT HUGO DEVICTOR USN D 1940
GUY DIMENNA USA KIA 1940
D JOE DUFFEE USA KIA 1940
BILL FAUTH USAAC D 1940
JIM STEGMEIER USA D 1940
ORVILLE TENSLER USA KIA 1940
CARL C. WALKER USN D 1940
JOHN CONSTABLE USA KIA 1941
BOB LINDSEY USMC D 1941
RICHARD R. REED USAA D 1941
THORNDIKE "CLIFF" TOOPS USN  1941
BUD ALBAN USA D 1942
JAMES B. ALBANESE USA D 1942
JACK R. ANDERSON USN D 1942
A.D.BUD AUSTIN USA D 1942
SAMUEL F AUSTIN USA D 1942
EMMY LOU BACH HANSEN USCN  1942
JACK M. BOARDMAN USN D 1942
RAY KENT BROWN USN D 1942
BARBARA CARTER GRAY USCN  1942
BOB CLOSE USA D 1942
JAMES GORDON CONKLIN USA D 1942
WILLIAM F. DAULTON USAAC D 1942
DAVID W. DAVIS USA D 1942
ALICE MAY EAGLE ALBAN USCN D 1942
JOHN FISHER USN D 1942
ART HARDER USA D 1942
OWEN HULS USN D 1942
NEIL D. JOHNSON USA D 1942
EDWARD KAUFMAN USAAC KIA 1942
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE USCN  1942
DICK KOETZ USA D 1942
WILLIAM E. LAWYER USAAC D 1942
LOUIS LOMANO USA D 1942
THOMAS MAGEE USA D 1942
RUTH MANN WINKLE USCN D 1942
WILLIAM MATHIAS USAA D 1942
FRANCIS N MATTOON USAA D 1942
SAMUEL McKEEVER USAA D 1942
KENNETH KENT MCVEY USAA D 1942
FRED RICARDI USA KIA 1942
CURTIS SCHEURMAN USCG KIA 1942
PAT SHORT USAA KIA 1942
JOHN SOUTHARD USN D 1942
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS USA  1942
JACK SUMMERS USAA KIA 1942
ROBERT M. SUTPHEN USN D 1942
CAMDEN SWART USN D 1942
JAMES E. TODD USAA D 1942
DONALD WETZEL USA D 1942
CHARLES A. WHIPPLE USAA D 1942
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ROY "KEN" BENADUM USN D 1943
KENNETH CHARD USA  1943
JOHN DEVICTOR JR USA D 1943
TONY "DUKE" DEVICTOR USN D 1943
JOHN H. HARTWELL USA D 1943
RICHARD PICKETT USAA D 1943
LYLE KENNETH REED USA D 1943
TOM SUTPHEN USAA D 1943
TOM WILLIAMS USA  1943
REV ROGER WOOTTON USAAC  1943
JACK CLARKE USN  1944
DONALD K KEITZ USMC D 1944
JOE LAROSA USAA D 1944
LELAND RAMSEY USN D 1944
JIM RENZ USA D 1944
WILLIAM RITTER USA  1944
EDWARD TOOPS USN D 1944
RICHARD WINGFIELD USA KIA 1944
BOB ALLEN USA D 1945
AL ANDREWS USAF  1945
JIM BOYER USA D 1945
ROBERT CHIDESTER USA D 1945
SAM CONAWAY USA  1945
JERRY COWAN USA D 1945
MYRON CRAVER USA D 1945
JACK HART USN D 1945
JOE HUSTON USA D 1945
ROBERT JOHNSON USCG  1945
MORGAN JONES USN D 1945
GENE KARLOVEC USAA D 1945
AL LEFAIVRE USN D 1945
BOB MCNABB USN  1945
JACK MELVILLE USA D 1945
JIM PAVEY USA D 1945
BILL PICKETT USA D 1945
JACK PIPER USN D 1945
JOHN REED USA D 1945
BOB SHAW USA D 1945
PHILIP E. SHERCK USN D 1945
SAM VILARDO USA D 1945
GEORGE ANDERSON USA D 1946
BILL ARTHUR USAF  1946
ROBERT PAUL BOGGIONI USA KIA 1946
BOB CARTER USA  1946
WALLACE P. CASH USN  1946
DAVID RAY HUMMEL USN  1946
FRED HUNT USAF  1946
WILLIAM Z. MAGEE USA KIA 1946
DAVID N. MOCK USA KIA 1946
BILL OVERMYER USN  1946
ANDREW ROBERTS USA  1946
GENE SMITH USA D 1946
JOHN WOODROW USN D 1946
JOHN ACKERMAN USA  1947
MILTON BARTHOLOMEW USMC D 1947
BILL BAUMGARTNER USMC  1947

SILVIO BISCIOTTI USA D 1947
JOHN BOARDMAN USN  1947
JOHN BOARDMAN USN  1947
BARBARA HOADLEY USMC  1947
JACK LENHART USA  1947
FRANK MARZETTI USAF D 1947
JIM MCINTYRE USA D 1947
CLARK MILLER USA D 1947
ROBERT MYERS USAF D 1947
RICHARD PETERS USA D 1947
CHARLES ROSSEL USA D 1947
LYLE SHOVER USA D 1947
ED SMITH USA D 1947
BOB WEAVER USN D 1947
RICHARD LEE BOOTH USAF  1948
JIM BROWN USMC D 1948
LAWRENCE YERGES CONAWAY USA KIA 1948
JOHN "JACK" DANIELS USA D 1948
DAVID B. DUDLEY USA  1948
JAMES D. HITES USA  1948
DEAN KRICHBAUM USN D 1948
ROBERT M. MOTE USA D 1948
JAMES NEWDICK USA D 1948
RALPH G. NEWLAND JR USN D 1948
DAVID K. PURKEY USN D 1948
ROBERT R. ROGERS JR USAF D 1948
JAMES A. RUDY USAF D 1948
JOHN F.(JACK) RUDY USAF D 1948
DONALD SCHACKNE USA D 1948
WILLIAM A. SEIDLER USMC D 1948
BILL WILSON USA D 1948
NORMAN W. BROWN USAF  1949
DAVID M. CAMPBELL USAF D 1949
DICK EAGLE USA D 1949
WILLIAM S. HAMMOND USAF  1949
NEIL E. KETTE USA D 1949
ROD STOCK USA D 1949
WILLIAM "TINK" TAYLOR USA D 1949
DAVID A. TITSCH USAF D 1949
STAN TUTTLE USN D 1949
HOMER E. WILLIAMS USA  1949
ROBERT F. AMICON USA D 1950
BILL "HAP" CHANDLER USAF  1950
DONALD S. KEENER USA D 1950
BILL C. LAWRENCE USAF  1950
ED LINSLEY USA D 1950
JAMES R. MILLISOR USA D 1950
GEORGE A. ROGERS USA D 1950
DON STEFFE USAF D 1950
BARRY L. STEIGELY USAF  1950
DIRK VOELKER USA D 1950
DICK ABBRUZZESE USA D 1951
FRED BEHMER USA  1951
CHARLES HARRISON USA D 1951
SUSAN MOCK USCG D 1951
JACK MYERS USN  1951

ALBERT NADALIN USA D 1951
KEN PIERCE USA  1951
DON RICE USN D 1951
CHARLES (KIP) RYAN USAF  1951
ERNEST SMITH USA D 1951
TAD WEED USMC D 1951
DON ATHEARN USN  1952
DON CHRISTOPHER USA D 1952
RICHARD DEPALMA USA  1952
CAROLYN "CONNIE"GRIFFIN USMC  1952
GEORGE RAY KAUFMAN USA KIA 1952
GEORGE LINN USAF D 1952
RICHARD LONG USA D 1952
DAVID R. RUDY USAF  1952
TOM SHELTON USAF D 1952
DAVID SHERCK USN D 1952
JOHN SHOUGH USMC D 1952
GERRY SUTTERFIELD USAF  1952
ROBERT KENTNER USN D 1953
DEAN KETTE USA  1953
ROGER MADISON USA D 1953
DAVID MERRICK USA  1953
RICHARD OMOHUNDRO USA  1953
ALAN PIERCE USA  1953
RICHARD TIVENAN USA KIA 1953
JAMES BUZZELLI USMC  1954
ROBERT HOADLEY USA  1954
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH USAF  1954
EUGENE PAUL JR USA D 1954
RALPH PEASE USAF  1954
JACK REEVES USA  1954
ART ROGERS USAF  1954
RICHARD T. SCHUBERT USAF D 1954
TERRY SMITH USA  1954
RICHARD TANGEMAN USMC D 1954
BOB ZIMMERMAN USA  1954
JOEL CROSSLEY USA  1955
JOHN DAVIS USN  1955
GARRY DEVICTOR USMC  1955
CHUCK DICKERSON USN  1955
JACK LEECH USA  1955
WARREN ROBERTS USA  1955
BOB SMITH USA  1955
DICK SUTTERFIELD USN  1955
RICHARD ANDERSON USAF  1956
DAVID A. BARON USAF D 1956
TIMOTHY J. BOYD USA  1956
PHILIP CARR USMC D 1956
LAURENCE D. CONNOR USN  1956
CHARLES DUMBAUGH USMC  1956
FRANK FAISTL USN  1956
RONALD D. HARRIS USA  1956
DAVID KENTNER USA  1956
REID KETTE USA  1956
ROSS KETTE USA  1956
THOMAS H. SANDBERG USMC  1956
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DICK THOMPSON USA  1956
ROGER TRACY USAF D 1956
COL JACK YEAGLEY USA D 1956
DAVID YOERGER USN D 1956
DON ABBRUZZESE USA  1957
JAMES BOBBITT USA  1957
BILL CHURRY USAF  1957
LOWELL CLARK USAF  1957
LARRY R. CROSSLEY USA  1957
GALEN GONSER USA  1957
DAVID HANDEL USA  1957
THOMAS KEFFER USA  1957
DONALD C. KENTNER USA  1957
MICHAEL KING USA D 1957
MICHAEL MOORE USA D 1957
JIM MYERS USA  1957
DANIEL WINTERS USA  1957
RICHARD BROWN USAF D 1958
J.D. DICKERSON USN  1958
BOB FRANKS USA D 1958
R KENT FULMER USN  1958
JOHN HEINO KULL USA  1958
JIM LAUGHERTY USAF  1958
DAN LOWERY USA  1958
HARRY MCCABE USMC  1958
JAY P. MILLIKIN USAF  1958
HERMAN POULTON USA  1958
CRAIG PROSSER USA  1958
JIM BEERY USMC  1959
BILL BOARDMAN USA  1959
BILL BONIFIELD USA  1959
LYMAN BROOKS USA D 1959
EDWIN LINDSAY FINK USA D 1959
BOB FOSTER USA  1959
JIM HERD USMC  1959
WARREN KLINK USN  1959
TOM NYE USA  1959
BOB ROCKEY USN  1959
BILL SEARS USA  1959
JERE SHOUGH USMC D 1959
BOB TANGEL USAF  1959
LEE ADAMS USA  1960
GARY ALLEN USN  1960
DOUG BASH USAF D 1960
C. RICHARD DONOVAN USAF  1960
BILL HAMILTON USMC  1960
RICHARD E. HUFF JR USMC  1960
BUTCH JOHNSON USN  1960
GORDON JONES JR USN D 1960
MIKE KAVANEY USA  1960
JIM LOWERY USN & USA  1960
BILL LUSK USMC D 1960
DOUGLAS D. MCBEE USA  1960
JOE MELLEY USAF  1960
PETER MOORE USN  1960
JAMES PALUMBO USAF  1960

TONY TEDESCHI USA D 1960
LARRY VAN SICKLE USAF  1960
DAVID R. WELSH USMC  1960
DONALD L. ZIMMERMAN USA D 1960
BILL BAKER USAF  1961
REX CROSSLEY SR USMC  1961
FRED DYE USAF  1961
WARREN ELLIS USA D 1961
BILL HARDING USAF  1961
UNO KULL USAR  1961
GORDON MACINTOSH USA D 1961
PAUL MORLEY USA KIA 1961
DAVID MUELLER USN  1961
VIRGIL SCHNELL JR USA  1961
STEVE SEARS USAF  1961
WAYNE RANDOLPH 
  "RANDY" SINES USA D 1961
DICK TANGEL USA  1961
DAVID WHITE USA  1961
JAMES ALBAN USA  1962
KEENAN ARMENTROUT USA D 1962
THOMAS MALCOLM BARNES USA  1962
JOHN BONAR USN  1962
TOM CHERUBINI USA D 1962
JAMES FORD USCG  1962
JIM GUNTHER USA  1962
RICK GUYTON USA D 1962
RICHARD HOFFHINE USAF D 1962
BOB IOIA USA D 1962
PHIL LAVER USMC D 1962
GARY LEACH USA KIA 1962
MICHAEL M MARTLING USAF  1962
TIM MCGUIRE USA  1962
STEVE NORRIS USN  1962
JIM ROCK USA  1962
AL ROSSETTI JR USA D 1962
DAVE WALTON USA  1962
ANDY BAUMANN USA  1963
RICK BUTTS USA  1963
TERRY CANTRELL USA  1963
TOM CLARK USAF D 1963
JIM FAIS USNG D 1963
KEN GEBHART USA D 1963
BILL HAGUE USAF  1963
CHARLEY HANDEL USN  1963
RON JONES USMC  1963
BILL MALOWNEY USMC D 1963
CHARLIE MALOWNEY USMC  1963
DAN MARKIN USAF D 1963
BOB McINTYRE USA  1963
MIKE McSWEENEY USAF  1963
RUSS NIKLOS USAF D 1963
BOB PALMER USAF  1963
CHUCK PENZONE INC USA  1963
BOB POWERS USMC D 1963
JAKE REITERMAN USA  1963

PAT SELF USN  1963
LARRY SNIDER USA  1963
JOHN W. STEINBERGER USA  1963
PAT STOKES USMC  1963
SAMUEL "ED" STONE USA  1963
DON THROCKMORTON USA  1963
JEFF TODD USAF  1963
JIM WILCOX USAF  1963
JOHN TERRY ALBANESE USA D 1964
BILL BIGGS USA D 1964
PETE BUTLER USN D 1964
HERB CURRAN USA  1964
GEORGE ELLIS USA  1964
CHARLES EMRICH USA D 1964
ALLAN FOSTER USA  1964
RAYMOND FREEMAN USMC  1964
BILL GIBB USA  1964
LLOYD GILL USAF D 1964
JIM HARRIS USAF  1964
VIRGINIA JANEY USA  1964
KIM KAISER USAF D 1964
BRIAN KUYPER USA  1964
JERRY LAWSON USMC D 1964
PAT MALOWNEY USA  1964
BILL MARLAND USAF D 1964
ARNIE NYMEYER USA D 1964
MIKE POPE USN  1964
MIKE REEVES USA  1964
DENNIS RICHARDSON USMC  1964
BILL SHORT USN  1964
ED STEELE USA  1964
CHARLES ED TYNE USMC  1964
DAVID WILLIAMS USA  1964
DOUG WILSON USA  1964
WILLIAM AILES USA  1965
WAYNE BAKER USN  1965
MIKE CORDRAY USN  1965
RICHARD DESTEFANO USAF  1965
TOM ELDER, JR. USN  1965
STEVE EMRICH USA D 1965
JIM ESTEP USA  1965
MARVIN GARY FLOWERS USA  1965
GEORGE GEORGE USA  1965
MIKE GERLACH USA  1965
JOHN GUNTHER USA  1965
JOHN HARKER USN  1965
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN USN  1965
FLEETWOOD RAYMOND 
  KOUTZ USA  1965
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY USA  1965
JEFF MCDEVITT USAF  1965
RICK MCKEEVER USA  1965
JAMES CHARLES MELFI USAF  1965
RICK MESSERSCHMIDT USAF  1965
CRAIG MILLER SR USN  1965
ALAN OLSON USAF  1965
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TOM RAINES USMC  1965
JANICE ANNETTE ROYER USA D 1965
MICHAEL SCHEERER USMC  1965
CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR USA  1965
ROBERT A. TIMMONS USN  1965
RICHARD WELLS USAF D 1965
RUSTY AMBROSE USA  1966
PAUL BALLARD USA KIA 1966
JOE BISCIOTTI USA  1966
DONALD BLAZER USA  1966
GARY M. BOSART USAF  1966
MIKE BUCK USAF D 1966
MIKE CURTIS USA D 1966
TOM DESTEFANO USAF  1966
TIM ELDER USMC  1966
GARY ESSIG USA  1966
MIKE FISHER USA  1966
RON FLOWERS USA  1966
JIM GLOYD USMC  1966
JIM HILL USA D 1966
JIM HUBER USA  1966
JOHN JASTER USA  1966
JACK LEECH USA  1966
BOB LEWIS USAF  1966
JAY MATTHEW USA  1966
RICK MOUNT USA D 1966
GARY O'KEEFE USA KIA 1966
KEN ROY USAF  1966
DAVID L. ROYER USA D 1966
TERRY SHOUGH USMC  1966
DALLAS SMITH USA  1966
JACK CHICK THURNESS USA D 1966
JIM TITUS USA KIA 1966
WALT WEAVER USAF  1966
CHRIS ALBRECHT USN  1967
BILL BERARDUCCI USA  1967
GILBERT BLACK USMC  1967
JIM CASEY USA D 1967
ERIC CHRISTENSEN USN  1967
BILL FAUTH USAF  1967
FRED GUNTHER USA  1967
TOM HAYES USA D 1967
DOUG JESTER USMC  1967
JOHN KAUMEYER USMC D 1967
ED LATTA USN  1967
TIM MAGEE USAF  1967
JAMES MAYER USA  1967
LARRY MCCABE USA  1967
TERRY MCFADDEN USAF  1967
JOHN MCINTYRE USAF  1967
ROBERT D. MEYER USAF  1967
ROBERT REID USAF  1967
ROGER RILL USN  1967
RON ROCKEY USN D 1967
RUSSELL THOMAS ROCKWELL USN  1967
JOHN ROW USN  1967

DAVE SCHEERER USMC  1967
THOMAS SHAW USAF D 1967
STEVE SPARKS USMC KIA 1967
JOHN SWEITZER USN  1967
CLIFF TIMBROOK USA  1967
PAUL WALKER USA  1967
BYRON WILLIAMS USA  1967
DANA CLYDE BANDY USMC  1968
WILLIAM BATES USAF  1968
STEVE BLAKE USCG  1968
TOM CAVANAUGH USN  1968
JOHN CIARDELLI, JR. USN   1968
STEPHEN HORNUNG USAF  1968
BOB KACKLEY USN  1968
GEORGE KECKLER USA  1968
LARRY P. KOUTZ USAF D 1968
JEFF LINN USAF  1968
JOHN EDWARD LOMBARDI USCG  1968
DAN REED USA  1968
DAVID PAUL RISTAU USN  1968
JOHN WAYNE ROBERTS USAF D 1968
MIICHAEL SELF USA  1968
MARK AMON USAR  1969
BYRON ANDERSON USN  1969
TOM ANDREWS USN  1969
JIM BUSCEMI USA D 1969
JERRY CHERUBINI USCG  1969
JIM HICKS USA  1969
KIM KELLER USAF  1969
BRIAN PAUL MALOWNEY USA D 1969
RICHARD NINI USA  1969
PAT RICEVUTO USAF  1969
GARY RICHARDSON USA  1969
DAVID ROBINSON USA D 1969
GARY SWART USN  1969
JOHN WUICHET USN  1969
BRUCE ALLEN BOYER USA  1970
STEVEN L. CORDLE USA D 1970
MARC DAVID JONES USN  1970
HAROLD DAVID KOUTZ USA D 1970
PERRY DOUGLAS MANACK USAF  1970
DONALD PAUL MOORE USN  1970
DAVID CLARK NEFF USAF  1970
MICHAEL EDWARD NORRIS USA  1970
GREGORY SCHLAIRET USN D 1970
STEVEN SHIVELY USA  1970
MARY WEAVER CONYERS USA D 1970
TOM RESLER USAF  1971
JOHN THOMAS ROBERTS USAF  1971
MICKEY ROBERTS USMC D 1971
DAKE SPILKER USMC D 1971
DAVID BURKHART USPHS  1972
MIKE EVANS USMC D 1972
RICHARD HALL USA  1972
PAUL HICKS USMC D 1972
THOMAS TYNE USA  1972

JEFF DEWEESE USMC  1973
DON FIORINO USA  1973
JEFFREY FULTZ USN  1973
WILLIAM KOCH USAF  1973
MICHAEL QUINN USA  1973
MICHAEL YOUNG USA  1973
TOM FRABOTT USN  1975
JERRY J. GRINSTEAD USAF  1975
THOMAS M. NEFF USAF  1975
ROBERT L. TITTEL USAF  1975
MARK EDWARD YOUNG USN  1975
JOHN BECK USN D 1976
SCOTT DILLON USA D 1976
DOUG FIORINO USN  1976
JIM LAW USA  1976
MICHAEL J REID USN  1976
JONATHAN SHAUDYS USN D 1976
JEFF GEBHART USN  1977
REGINA E QUINN USAF  1978
JOHN SCHLEICH USAF  1978
JACK WARREN SMITH USN  1978
DENNIS FRABOTT USAF D 1980
CLIFF KEMMERLING USN  1980
MIKE KENTNER USAF  1980
STEPHEN MASELLI USA  1980
PETER ZORETIC USMC  1981
SANDRA BLANCHARD USA  1982
KEVIN G. QUINN USA/USN  1982
BRIAN QUINN USA  1983
CHARLES ANTHONY PIATT USARNG  1985
PATRICK TERENCE QUINN USA  1986
MATT MARTLING USA  1988
MARTY SHULL USMC  1988
JASON YOUNG USA  1990
RILEY FLAHERTY USA  1991
P J STRAUGHTER USA  1991
DANIEL TALMAGE USN  1995
ROBBY DAVIS USMC  1996
RYAN CATALINE USA  1999
JASON HOWARD USA  1999
NICHOLAS ERVIN USAF  2000
BETHANNIE SMITH KITTRELL USCG  2000
ERIC CATALINE USA  2002
W. ROBERT PECK USN  2002
PATRICK HARDY USA  2003
STEFFEN MEILER USA  2003
CRAIG A. CATALINE USN  2006
SEAN PATRICK GENTRY USA  2006
MICHAEL D. GRINSTEAD USN  2006
JACOB SMITH USA  2006
NATHANIEL C JUMP USN  2007
COREY HAROLD VAIL USA  2007
DAVID ELLS USA  2008
ALEX NEUMANN USA  2008
BRENDON BALLARD USCG  2009
NEIL R. JUMP USA  2009
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In Memoriam 

Al Nadalin ’51 by Norma Nadalin - wife

Alfred Capuana ’41 by Tony Perrotta ‘59

Carole Bennett Myers ’51 by Ken & Judy Pierce ‘51

Bruno Quaranto ’52 by Martha Hager Berlin ‘53  

Deceased 1953 Classmates by Martha Hager Berlin ‘53 

Kay Thurness Levering ’54 by Virginia Carter Paul ‘54 

Super Ray by Chuck Bonifield ‘55                   

Classmates of 1955 by Carolyn Welch ‘55

PG Bisciotti ’56 by Craig Campbell ‘69

Mardelle Miller Grimm ’57 by Art Miller ‘57

Ginni Jones Miller ’59 by Art Miller ‘57

Butch Newland ’59 by Susan Yoerger Newland ‘59

Tony Tedeschi ’59 by Tony Perrotta ‘59

Sharon Snee Harris ’64 by Jeri Trannett Detillio ‘64

Sharon Snee Harris ’64 by Charmaine Hamilton

Bill Colburn by Anna Borghese Kemmerling ‘79

Bill Colburn by Clifford Kemmerling ‘80

Harry Hauenstein – Teacher by Jim, Amy & Lisa Tatman

In Honor 
Class of 1951 by Martha Starkey McCormick ‘51
GHHSAA Board Members by Martha Hager Berlin ‘53

Legacy Society

Bob “Nero” McNabb ‘45

Charles Eichhorn ‘51

Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ‘55

William “Bill” Neal ‘55

Jean Walters MacCluer ‘55

Carolyn Welch ’55 – NEW

Jane Hess Harris ’56

Ron Harris ’56 

Carolyn Welch ’55 

Charles Dumbaugh ‘56

Charley Handel ’63

Barb McKinnon Handel ’65

James Wright ‘69

Barbara Wright ‘72

Tim Wright ‘79
 

Big Cats Club   
John Roberts ‘52
Martha Hager Berlin ‘53
Virginia Carter Paul ‘54
Chuck Bonifield ‘55
Carolyn Welch ‘55
William Riggs ‘59
Butch Johnson ‘60
Craig Campbell ‘69
Megan Moore Murphy ‘93
Johnathon Murphy ‘93

NEW - Lifetime Membership 
Jeri Trannett Detillio ‘64
Joseph Ciardelli ‘80
 
Paws Club 
Martha Starkey McCormick ‘51
Martha Hager Berlin ‘53
Art Miller ‘57
Benjamin Lasher

Contributing to the GHHSAA
You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 

regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to 
GHHSAA and mail to PO Box 
12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 
Funds are managed by The 
Columbus Foundation.

Editor’s note: We send dues request let-
ters to all alumni, just as we also send 
the newsletter. We hope you’ll give 
when you can. Donations and 
annual dues newsletter subscriptions 
are much appreciated. We couldn’t do 
all we do without you. Thank you for 
your continued and generous support. 
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Deceased since 2021-2022 
Winter Newsletter 
George Hecox ’40
Constance Zeller Hollingsworth ‘40
Marilyn Arthur Smith ‘43
Tom Williams, MD ‘43
Roma Jeanne Hittle Blair ‘49
Nancy Lemley Hagens ‘50
Carole Bennett Myers ‘51
Donna Frank Reed ‘52
Ray Stevenson ‘55
P G Bisciotti ‘56
John Arganbright ‘61
Nicki Strunk Lyons ‘63
Jim Estep ‘65
Terry Shough ‘66
Patti Little Wiley ‘67
Don Smith ‘68
Leslie Lord-Humphrey ‘69
John Bellisari ‘70
Matthew Smiley ‘70
Scott Dillon ‘76
Laura Ballard Lewis ‘79
Sue Brumfield Wislow ‘81
Rhonda Runkle Atkins ‘84
Jesse Price ‘99
Harry Hauenstein - Teacher

Name (include maiden name)_______________________________________________

Address _____________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip_________________________________________________________________

Class Year  __________ Phone ____________ Email _________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution 
(all contributions are tax deductible)

n	 $10 newsletter n	$30.00 per individual    n	Life Membership $300.00 per individual

n		In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
n	$50-99 Paws Club n	$100-499 Big Cats Club
n	$500 or more Top Cats Club n	$1000 + Special Recognition
n	In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212, or pay electronically by going 
to www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, clicking on “JOIN NOW” and clicking on “Paypal”

Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 
Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 

Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2022

 Answers from   
  Trivia Time

1.  WLW-C was Channel 3, WTVN 
was Channel 6 and WBNS was 
Channel 10. In 1953, a Federal 
Communications Commission 
restructuring of the frequency 
assignments required Channel 3 
to swap the Channel 4 assign-
ment with WNBK (now WKYC-
TV) in Cleveland. 

2.  WLW-C is now WCMH, WTVN 
is now WSYX and WBNS is still 
WBNS.

3.  Marvin W. Fishman, a.k.a., 
Bob Marvin.

4.  Ed McMahon.

5.  Sidekicks for Hopalong 
Cassidy were named Lucky, Cali-
fornia Carlson, Speedy McGin-
nis  and Windy Halliday. Windy 
was played by George “Gabby” 
Hayes.

Stay in touch with us!
We care about you and want to share what’s happening with our grads!

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com
Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA
NOW on Twitter: @alumniGHHS

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 
http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/
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USMC Pete Zoretic 81’ is pictured in 2001 aboard the USS PELELIU going into Camp Rhino, Afghanistan.
Thanks for your service, Pete!

Grandview Heights High School  Alumni Association 
PO Box 12116 Columbus OH 43212

GHHS 
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